
Extract from Hansard 
[ASSEMBLY - Thursday, 20 June 2002] 

 p11817b-11818a 
Mr Shane Hill; Dr Geoff Gallop 

 [1] 

REVIEWS, GOVERNMENT EXPENDITURE 

1122. Mr HILL to the Premier: 
Does the Premier agree with the Leader of the Opposition’s claim today that the Government’s expenditure on 
reviews has been out of control?   
Dr GALLOP replied: 
Only one thing is out of control in Western Australian politics today - the tongue of the Leader of the 
Opposition.  He still has not apologised to the Minister for Health for the comments he made on Channel 10.   

Let me turn to the reviews that have been initiated by my Government.  I remind members on the other side of 
the House that there was a change of government in Western Australia in February 2001.  We replaced a very 
tired, conservative Government that was not addressing the major issues that needed to be dealt with in Western 
Australia.  The people of Western Australia came up with a very simple answer to that question: they needed a 
new, reformist Government to deal with some of these issues.  We embarked on a series of reviews, and they can 
be divided into three distinct categories: reviews required as part of the normal government process, reviews 
necessary to implement our reform agenda and reviews necessary to fix up the mess that we inherited from the 
previous Government.  The first category includes reviews such as those required under the national competition 
policy.  Members know that we are part of the national competition framework and we have to review many of 
our laws and practices to ensure that they are consistent with that policy.  The second category of reviews, which 
are related to our reform agenda, indicates the direction we are taking in Western Australia.  When a new 
Government comes to power, it wants to make sure that the reforms it introduces are based upon the best 
available evidence and the best available approach to their implementation.  A lot of that implementation is 
prefaced with a review process.  I refer to the Community Drug Summit, a very important and innovative 
measure to get a new sense of community involvement in that issue, and the machinery of government review.  
We inherited a situation in which there were 46 departments of state.  I spoke to other Premiers in Australia 
about what it meant to be Premier, and they said that it was important that from time to time we get together our 
chief executives so that there can be a strategic approach to government.  I said that that was a bit difficult in 
Western Australia because there were 46 different departments.  We would have had to hire Subiaco Oval to get 
them all together.  The previous Government was given review after review telling it to change the system and it 
did not.  We have reformed the public sector.  There was also the business tax review and the approvals process.  
The previous Government baulked at the major reform of our business tax system.  The Treasurer has announced 
a framework that we think will be very good for the State.  All those reviews are a preface to a radical reform 
program to bring Western Australia into the twenty-first century.   
The third range of reviews is very interesting.  Those reviews related to the mess we inherited.  I remind 
members of the inquiry into the missing Department of Consumer and Employment Protection files, the review 
of the Main Roads term maintenance contract initiated by the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure, and the 
inquiry into the Bellevue hazardous waste fire.  We await the parliamentary committee’s report on that incident.  
It is an important task to fix up the mess.  Many issues had not been dealt with.   

When I started my answer to this question, the Leader of the National Party said the expenditure is a waste.  In 
the 18 months ending June 2000, the previous Government spent $33 million on consultancies.  That does not 
include reviews undertaken within the public sector.  This financial year, the Government has saved more than 
$29 million by cutting the Government’s consultancy, advertising and travel budgets.  Over four years, it will 
save $117 million for the people of Western Australia.  This Government has abolished extravagance in the 
public sector and is delivering the services that matter to the community.   

Some of the bad old habits of government drift into opposition.  It is very interesting when looking at this year’s 
budget papers to note the costs incurred in servicing ministerial offices and the offices of the Leader of the 
Opposition and the Leader of the National Party.  Of the 16 ministerial and opposition offices, guess which blew 
their budgets last year?  The Leader of the Liberal Party and the Leader of the National Party could not run their 
offices within budget.  If they want a debate about waste and extravagance in government, they can bring it on; 
we will be happy to have that debate.   

This Government is satisfied with what it is doing.  Reviews are part of the normal administrative process and 
they are part and parcel of the reform agenda.  They are being undertaken to clean up the mess we inherited from 
the previous Government.  In addition, as a result of these initiatives, $117 million of hard-earned taxpayers’ 
money is being redirected from travel, consultancies and advertising into important tasks, such as providing 
police on the beat, teachers in schools and nurses in hospitals.  
 


